Minutes of a meeting of the St George in the East PCC held on 7 April 2025 at 1800 via Zoom.

Present Fr Richard Springer ( Chair); Tricia Bing; Sophie Campkin; Alan Dorji; Jane Earl; Phil Hogan; Rini Mukath; Annadale Ramanoop; Katie Peel

Apologies for absence were received from Nathaniel Darling; Rob Hayward; Michelle Meso; Allan Ramanoop 

1. Welcome and introductions
Fr  Richard Springer welcome everyone to the meeting and opened the  meeting with prayer. 
He reminded the PCC this meeting was specifically to look at the draft statutory accounts which have been circulated prior to the meeting, and on which he received comments in advance from Nathaniel Darling and Sophie Campkin.

2. Draft statutory accounts for 2025
Fr Richard and Katie Peel presented the draft accounts which had been scrutinised by the finance subcommittee earlier in the month. He pointed out the narrative, which set out some of the highlights from the last year, and thanked Katie, Davina and Elizabeth for their contribution in writing the updates. He also noted the changes to the PCC membership, and thanked people for their service. Finally, he reminded the PCC that although Trish is currently the Deanery Synod Member, she would be pleased to stand down if anyone wished to volunteer in her place.
In response to comments received prior to the meeting and in the discussion at the meeting, the following technical points were noted: –
· The qualifications of the independent examiner would be checked to ensure that he is able to meet our charitable responsibilities – KP
· Reference to other people who are paid regularly by the church, including Angus and James would be added in, together with any related party implications with CTC - KP
· FRS reference will be checked – KP
There was also a winder discussion about use of reserves and the problems around deficit budget. In this context it was noted that the last flat was now almost ready for letting at a mission rate but that asbestos in the floor tiles have been discovered and that works costing around £2000 were required. The PCC AGREED to go ahead with this work – KP
The use of reserves was now mainly targeted at costs for the building, given the fortunate position of the church in having regular income from the nursery, the flats, and increasingly from the use of the building. It was noted that the level of reserves was also sometimes a factor in being unsuccessful in grant applications, and that there was therefore a need to look at the wider policy around our reserves. The PCC AGREED that this should be dealt with at a future meeting- JE/ KP
The PCC AGREED to delegate the making of the final amendments to RS and KP for circulation of the accounts to the wider congregation for discussion at the APCM
3. Maternity Cover
Fr Richard described the process planned for maternity cover whilst Katie is away. The PCC agreed the principle that the cover  should be a three day week post, and that he should go ahead to produce a job description and a process for recruitment, after Easter with the intention of starting the role in July.
The PCC AGREED to this proposal

4.ACTIONS
· Make technical amendments to the accounts- KP
· Commission the asbestos floor protection work to flat 3 – KP
· Act on the proposals for maternity cover for Katie – RS 

The meeting closed with prayer at 6.30 pm
.








